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I offer this FREE online newsletter for families and professionals who work with students in transition and adults with developmental disabilities. My intent is to share useful strategies, explore ideas based on my experiences and others, and to raise awareness about current issues that appear as obstacles along our path to our goals. I want to encourage others to believe in their dreams and start the walk to becoming a “remarkably able” citizen, friend, employee, associate, and consumer within our neighborhoods. If you find this newsletter helpful, please pass it along. Thanks for taking time out of your busy day to read.  Jackie Marquette
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1) Celebrating the Holidays 
The holidays can be festive, fun, and exciting. Some of the ways to celebrate include: baking goodies, attending church plays and musical programs, shopping for gifts, visiting with family and friends, and decorating the Christmas tree and the home. 

Unfortunately, it is sometimes difficult for children or adults with disabilities and their families to get involved in many of these outside activities. The individual with autism may have certain needs for support or is working through social issues. The social barriers become evident as the outside world reveals limited understanding and tolerance.

Families have voiced their past difficulties when taking their child who may have a fearful reaction with crowds, etc., to holiday performances, the mall, or restaurants. These experiences may draw negative attention and cause many of us to rethink attempting the activities again. Parents may feel embarrassed for their child with autism or feel guilty for the nondisabled siblings. We may sink into withdrawal from such activities in order to avoid a disappointing event or a subtle rejection. Many of us struggle between what we feel we want to do and what we have to do. Some may feel sad because even our own families are not so welcoming.

We don’t have to give into these feelings. There are choices we have before us to survive and enjoy the holidays. First, we must notice our feelings, and we must not dwell on them. Replace them with uplifting beliefs that we can enjoy the holidays regardless of our circumstances. Everyone no matter what his/her situation has someone to love, to be thankful for, and something to give. 

Find and cherish the activities and love that are available. Create a holiday agenda. As a family member, help the child, brother, sister, niece, nephew, or cousin participate. If you are aware of a neighbor, coworker, or a person in an agency who rarely sees family --know that your invitation or offer to a party or outing will be one of greatest gifts you can give.

Some suggestions:

-help the person choose a special gift for someone, 

-help the individual make Christmas decorations for tree and home,

-spend time and bake cookies, breads, or candy to give away as gifts

-go for a walk or a drive with individual around the block in your neighborhood and view the Christmas lights

-allow beautiful and upbeat Christmas music to fill your home or take the person to a holiday sing-along.

We are never too young, too old, or too disabled to enjoy these activities. I learned from my past that it’s often easy, but untrue, to tell ourselves that everyone else is experiencing the perfect holiday, and we’re alone with our issues. If you are a parent, don’t choose the martyr way; go and take a risk. Trent and I moved forward with giant steps when we made this choice. Find ways to participate in the sights and smells of the holidays especially with persons who have limited social opportunities. Let the season flow. Notice the magic in the air. Hear it in the Christmas music. Unleash your loving nurturing spirit and enjoy giving.

2) You’re invited!! It’s an opening!! Come see the Trent and all the artists at Creative Diversity 

December 10, 6:00 PM. There is an opening for all artists at Mellwood Arts and Entertainment Center. The studio Creative Diversity started by Amy Marlatt provides space and an opportunity for artists to create and sell their art. Over 10 artists work there and have fabulous gifts using their own unique style. The talent is absolutely amazing and the joy they express from their finished paintings cannot be overstated. 
3) Art Fairs and Exhibits–

     Trent’s art along with the other artists at Creative Diversity is exhibited at Oscar Brown Restaurant on Market and Floyd during Dec. 20004.

Dec. 10, 2004, Art opening, Mellwood Arts and Entertainment Center
Dec. 11, 2004 Come meet the artist at Taste of Kentucky, Mall St. Matthews, 1-3.

4)  How is Trent doing?

I run into many familiar friends and colleagues, and many have asked for an update about how Trent is doing.  Trent is doing very well.  He paints about two times a week in his studio, and has made many friends there.  He is learning to enjoy meeting new people and best of all he is initiating hand shakes and responding “thank you” when give comments.  Trent’s is going to art fairs and galleries where his art is exhibited and sold.
He is still working at his job at Meijers, INC on Preston Highway. Best of all he works solely in the Pet’s Dept. with minimal assistance from coworkers in other departments.  His coworkers say that Trent shows his pride and confidence with this increased independence.  

He enjoys his golden retriever, Katie, who is now one year old and still very robust but very affectionate toward Trent.

Lastly, Trent is still sharing his home with Jason, his roommate.  I am so grateful and commend Jason for his unique gifts as he is a prime example of how to support a person with autism or other developmental disability to increased independence and enjoyment of life.  

5)  Art galleries and stores where Trent’s art and products are available 

· Mellwood Arts and Entertainment Center

· LionHeart Gallery, Hyatt Regency Hotel, 4th & Liberty, Louisville, KY
· Taste of Kentucky, St. Matthews Mall, Shelbyville Rd., Louisville, KY (SOON)
· Head House Antiques in Middletown, KY 

· Zark’s Fine Design Gallery, Eureka Springs, AR.

· Jasper Wall Studio, Dayton, OH

· Order from the web site:  www.independencebound.com/trentsprints or just call Jackie 502 742-8756 to order or arrange for a personal appointment in Jackie’s home. 

6) I am seeking participants for my dissertation study
I am seeking parents or family members to interview for my dissertation research.  If you have an adult son/daughter or family member who falls into these criteria and are interested in allowing me to interview you, please contact me.

Criteria:

· Family member/son/daughter has autism or Aspergers Syndrome

· The individual is living outside the home in an independent assisted living arrangement or independently.

· The individual is within 10 years out of high school.

· Live in Kentucky or Indiana area (up to Indianapolis).
Please contact me at 502 742-8756 or Jackie@independencebound.com

7) Trent’s Prints make great “fundraising projects”
If your organization/school needs a fundraising project, why not consider Trent’s Prints.  Products available include notecards, book marks, and Christmas cards and our new journal.  They are popular and unique. If you are interested in receiving a fundraising packet, contact ralph@independencebound.com 

8) Our Story

My son, Trent and I walked through unchartered territory to create his independence and community living. In my work as a consultant and as a parent, I had ample time to know what it means to watch Trent and other young adults live limited and sometimes isolated lives, lacking resources and supports. I also know what it means to help Trent and others find independence. He and I have learned it all by trial, error, and by walking into walls. There is no guide anywhere that helps a family learn how to emotionally handle and guide their young adult to walk the path into independence and purposeful living. I find that many families are fearful, as I was to loosen those strong bonds to the young adult.

10) About Jackie: 

*author of Independence Bound. The book is about Jackie’s son Trent, who has autism, and his family’s transition to independent living. Jackie details their journey through the difficult years after high school to finally achieving assisted independence. The book encourages others to believe in the dream of living independently and find ways to make it happen. (can be ordered from the web site www.independencebound.com

*creator of a FREE monthly online newsletter (sign up at www.independencebound.com) addressing families and educators on topics about living as independently as possible in the community.

*researcher, with Stephen K. Miller, Ph.D, at University of Louisville, a study, Autism and Transition to Independent Living: Exploring Changes in Family Functioning. She is writing her dissertation to  investigate strategies that families and their adult with autism employ to reach independence.

*delivers training and consults to professionals, educators, and families in Kentucky, with over 15 years of experience as a special educator. She specialized in developing interagency partnerships and leading others to create options in community inclusion for students and adults with autism and other developmental disabilities.

*publishes and distributes art prints, notecards, and bookmarks from Trent’s original paintings 

**SHARE MY NEWSLETTER 

You can read previous Newsletters written by Jackie listed on the web site:  www.independencebound.com

Feel free to share this newsletter with your friends, family, and educators. Don’t hesitate to email me with any of your successes with your child or ideas you have for future newsletters. Your needs are important to me. Thanks for taking time out of your day to read this!
**Keep Dreaming Your Dreams  

Jackie Marquette

***This is an FREE online newsletter. If you want to be removed from the list, please email Jackie at   Jackie@independencebound.com
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